Select Annotated Bibliography

- *The Appleton WI Post-Crescent*, Dec. 18, 1961, p. 32. Tunnicliffe Obituary.
- Bowling Green State University, College of Musical Arts. Bowling Green OH: College of Musical Arts, Bowling Green State University, 1975. Archives cac pUA 0958
- Barber, Richard Earl. "A Comparison of the History of the Departments of Music at The University of Toledo, Findlay College, and Bowling Green State University." Unpublished PhD dissertation, University of Michigan, 1976. University of Toledo, Carlson General MT18.B37 1976
- Benary, Barbara, Jody Diamond, Richard North, and Marc Hoffman. "Gamelan Groups in the USA". American Gamelan Institute. Retrieved 2014-03-05.
- Benstock, Seymour L. *Did You Know?: A Music Lover's Guide to Nicknames, Titles, and Whimsy.* Page 223-34 contains a brief biography.
- Clemans, George Burtis. Chemistry 100: A Centennial History of Chemistry at Bowling Green State University, for Faculty and Staff, Students, Alumni and Friends of the Department. Bowling Green, OH: Department of Chemistry, BGSU, 2010.
- *The Daily Sentinel Tribune*, Bowling Green OH, Jan. 9, 1965, p. 2. Fauley Obituary.
- *The Daily Sentinel Tribune*, Bowling Green OH, Nov. 2, 1957, p. 1 McEwen Obituary
- *The Daily Sentinel Tribune*, Bowling Green OH, Dec. 16, 1961, p. ? Tunnicliffe obituary.
- *The Daily Sentinel Tribune*, Bowling Green OH, Sept. 11, 1995, p. 2. Kennedy Obituary.
- The Establishment of Bowling Green State University: Contemporary News Clippings. Bowling Green OH: 1910-1077. Cac pUA 0193
- Givens, Stuart R. The Falcon Soars: Bowling Green State University: The Years of Growing Distinction, 1963-1985. Bowling Green OH: Bowling Green State University Popular Press, 1986. LD4191.O62 G5
- Gordon, James R. *The One Hundred Days of Bowling Green, March* 26-June 26, 1969. Archives. Cac [OG] LD4191.O62 G65

- Hess, Gary R. Bowling Green State University, 1910-2010: A Legacy of Excellence. Virginia Beach VA: Donning Co. Publishers, 2010. Cac LD4191.O62 H47 2010
- Hesser, Ernest G. *Calendar of Rote Songs: Words and Music by Ernest Hesser.* Cover design by Nellie Hesser. Bowling Green OH: E. Hesser, 1919.
- Hesser, Ernest G. "Character Education Through Music." *Religious Education*, Vol. 44, no. 5, 1949: 279-81
- Hesser, Ernest G. A Course of Study in Music for Elementary Schools Prepared by Ernest Hesser. Columbus OH: F. J. Heer, 1917
- Hesser, Ernest and Earl Towner. *Glee and Chorus Book for Male Voices*. New York: Silver Burdett, 1922.
- Hesser, Ernest G. "The Music Program in the Public Schools." *Music Educators Journal*, Vol. 27, no. 3, 1940: 27.
- Hesser, Ernest G. "The Small Vocal Ensemble." *Music Educators Journal*, Vol. 23, no. 1, 1936: 39.
- Hesser, Ernest G. Review of *"Training the Singing Voice* by Victor Alexander Fields." *Music Educators Journal*, Vol. 34, no. 1, 1947: 47-48.
- A History of Bowling Green State University: A Preliminary Draft Written by the Graduate Students in Education 525. Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green, Ohio: Summer, 1938.
- http://www.ohiomemory.org/cdm/compoundobject/collection/p15005coll18/ page/11 Pages 10 through 12 contain a series of Bowling Green Telephone Books from 1914 on.
- Howe, Sondra Wieland. "The NBC Music Appreciation Hour: Radio Broadcasts of Walter Damrosch, 1928-1942." *Journal of Research in Music Education*. Vol. 51, no. 1, Spring 2003: 64-77
- Lynn, Melda. "Toledo Tades Turn as Musical Mecca." *Toledo Blade*, Feb. 1, 1970, Section G, pp. 1, 8. Contains a brief mention of Jack Masarie, French Horn player with the Toledo Orchestra, and also participant in the Bowling Green Woodwind Quintet in 1970-71.
- McFall, Kenneth Helicer. From Normal College to State University: The Development of Bowling Green State University. Cleveland OH: Western Reserve University, 1947. Cac [OG] LD4191.O62 M25

- McFall, Kenneth Helicer. *Profile for Greatness: A Statement of the Case for Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green Ohio.* Bowling Green Ohio: Bowling Green State University, 1967. LD4191.O592 M3
- Music Educators Journal, January 1958, Vol. 44, No 3, p. 63. McEwen Obituary.
- Nelson, Boris. "Opera Program Grows At Bowling Green." *Toledo Blade*, March 7, 1971, Section G, p. 4.
- *The Oneonta Star,* Aug. 29, 1963, p. 13. Tunnicliffe Obituary.
- Overman, James R. *The History of Bowling Green State University*. Bowling Green OH: Bowling Green University Press, 1967. LD4191.O62O9
- One Hundred: 100 Facts for 100 Years: Bowling Green State University. Bowling Green OH: BGSU, Office of Marketing & Communications, 2010. Pop LD4191.O62 O5
- Osborne, William. *Music in Ohio*. Kent, Ohio: Kent State University Press, 2004. Page 113, ff. discusser Hesser's tenure in the Cincinnati school system.
- Proceedings: Second Annual Educational Conference, The Ohio State University: March 23-25, 1922. The Ohio State University Bulletin Vol. 23/16 (March 24, 1923): 317-319.
 Session 15: Music: Present Condition of Supervisor-Training in Ohio Eriday. March 24

Session 15: Music: Present Condition of Supervisor-Training in Ohio. Friday, March 24, 1:30 P.M.—Mr. R. D. Hughes, Presiding. Hughes posed four questions:

- 1. Do superintendents and school boards in your part of the state recognize music as an educational factor?
- 2. Do they appreciate the value of good supervisory training?
- 3. What is the attitude of the supervisor-in-training to the more rigorous requirements?
- 4. Is anything being done to education school administrators in smaller towns to the importance of selecting only well-prepared teachers?

Tunnicliffe was one of four participants. The others were A. W. Martin (Director of Music, Miami University), Anne Maude Shamel (Director of Music, Kent State Normal College), and Arthur E. Heacox (Professor of Theory, Oberlin Conservatory of Music). A discussion followed the four presentations.

Taylor, Betty. "Redlander Wayne Bohrnstedt has day named after him." Redland Daily Facts, Jan. 7, 2014. http://www.redlandsdailyfacts.com/arts-andentertainment/20140107/redlander-wayne-bohrnstedt-has-day-namedafter-him

Van Wert Times Bulletin, Thursday, May 13, 1971, p. 8 Notice of performance with Anderson, Auer and Cioffari.: "Van Wert Youth Appears In College Opera BOWLING GREEN Tom Dustman of Van Wert performed in acts I and II of Mozart's "The Marriage of Figaro." The play was presented by the Opera Workshop of Bowling Green State University's School of Music in the School of Music Recital Hall. Alfred Anderson of the School of Music faculty was the director. Judith Auer was assistant director and Richard Cioffari, the musical director. School of Music students had roles in the presentation. According to Anderson, "The Opera Workshop scenes are performed with a minimum use of scenery and costumes to allow a greater amount of time on the basic techniques and problems of acting and body movement."

- http://trnmusic.com/categories/Composers/Weger,-Roy/
- Wendrich, Kenneth A. *Essays on Music in American Education and Society*. University Press of America, 1983.
- Wendrich, Kenneth A. "An Approach to Musical Understanding for Secondary School Students." *College Music Symposium*: A Bibliography of Articles and Reviews 6: 15-20.
- Kenneth A. Wendrich. "Music Literature in High Schools: A Yale Curriculum Development Project." *Music Educators Journal*, Vol. 7, March 1967, p. 35-37; 131-32.